
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES APRIL 4, 2024
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on April 4, 2024.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek, Michael Parry
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Eric Lucentini
Guests: John Richardson, Stephen Cooper, Rachel Cooper
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.
At 7:15 p.m. the meeting was recessed for a public hearing for Riverside Pippin LLC. John Taylor took over as Chair for the hearing.
The meeting resumed at 7:47 p.m. Joe resumed the role of Chair.
The board agreed to deliberate on the Riverside Pippin application. Noah recused himself as he is the contractor for the project.
A motion was made by John, seconded by Chris, that the Zoning Board of Appeals finds that under Section 10.1.2 of the Shelburne Zoning Bylaws that, based on the applicant’s submission, including drawings, and information presented at the public hearing, the Board finds that the change, extension or alteration of  the building located at 77 Bridge Street (Map 41, Lot 87), is not substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming building to the neighborhood, and the application was so voted as approved, with the following conditions:

1) The applicant will check with the Selectboard and/or Town Administrator concerning the proposed front garden, which will possibly extend on to town owned property; and

2) The applicant will take responsibility for any repairs to the Visitor’s Center building caused by this project.

Voting in favor of this Finding: Joe, Michael, John, Chris
Voting in opposition: None

Abstentions: None

The Board then discussed bylaws that had been proposed by the Planning Board for possible inclusion on the Annual Town Meeting warrant.
It was felt that the proposed bylaw regarding Mobile Food Establishments (MFEs) seemed to be specific to s certain existing business. It was felt the effect of the bylaw might be to prohibit any MFEs in town, since the Special Permit process is lengthy and expensive. The bylaw might be more useful if it was adjusted for short-term and long-term MFEs. Requiring the MFEs to leave each night seemed to be more detrimental than just allowing them to stay in place. The Board felt that having a bylaw in place for long-term MFEs was a good idea but suggested that perhaps short-term MFEs could be allowed with a permit from the Selectboard, while long-term MTEs could go through the Special Permit process. Discussion followed on defining short-term and long-term. Joe felt this should be a wider discussion involving several boards. A note will be sent to the Selectboard, with a copy to the Planning Board, that the ZBA has serious concerns and feels the way the bylaw is currently worded is unworkable and essentially prohibits MFEs.
It was noted that with Joe decision not to accept reappointment to the board a new member and/or alternate member will be needed as well as a new Chair.
At 8:46 p.m. a motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in Support of motion: Joe, John, Chris, Noah, Michael
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 5-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
 Document List
Application for Zoning Relief from Riverside Pippin LLC

